
 

 

 

 

 

 

September 7, 2023 

 

 

The Honorable Christopher Wray 

Director 

Federal Bureau of Investigation 

935 Pennsylvania Ave. NW 

Washington, D.C. 20535 

 

Dear Director Wray, 

 

On August 23, 2023, we wrote to you asking for documents and information regarding 

highly concerning reports stemming from a dangerous unlicensed lab operating in Fresno 

County, California.1 According to reports, this lab was conducting dangerous research involving 

COVID-19 and other viruses.2 As of today, the Bureau has failed to respond. 

 

To properly carry-out the Select Subcommittee’s missions, including assessing the 

government’s ability to keep America safe from biological threats and assessing legislative 

solutions regarding biosafety and biosecurity, we must have the full cooperation of federal 

agencies. If the Bureau fails to comply with our legitimate oversight requests, we will be forced 

to evaluate the use of the compulsory process.  

 

Therefore, we write to you today to reiterate our requests in our previous letter. Please 

provide the following documents and information as soon as possible but no later than 

September 14, 2023: 

 

1. All documents and communications, between or among employes or contractors of 

the Bureau regarding Prestige Biotech, Inc. or Universal Meditech, Inc.   

 

2. All documents and communications between or among the Bureau and other federal, 

state, or local government entities, including but not limited to the Department of 

Health and Human Services, the California Department of Public Health, the 

California Department of Toxic Substance Control, the Office of the Governor of 

California, Fresno County, or the City of Reedley, regarding Prestige Biotech, Inc. or 

Universal Meditech, Inc.  

 
1 Letter from Brad Wenstrup, D.P.M., et al., Chairman, Select Subcomm. on the Coronavirus Pandemic, 

to Christopher Wray, Director, Fed. Bureau of Investigation (Aug. 23, 2023).  
2 Daniel Gligich, Secret biological lab uncovered in Reedley containing bioengineered COVID-19 mice, THE SAN 

JOAQUIN VALLEY SUN (July 27, 2023) available at https://sjvsun.com/news/fresno/secret-biological-lab-

uncoveredin-reedley-containing-bioengineered-covid-19-mice/. 
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In addition to the requested documents, the Select Subcommittee may request employees 

of the Bureau participate in voluntary transcribed interviews.  

 

The Select Subcommittee is authorized to investigate “the origins of the Coronavirus 

pandemic” and “the implementation or effectiveness of any Federal law or regulation applied, 

enacted, or under consideration to address the coronavirus pandemic and prepare for future 

pandemics.”3 To that end, the Select Subcommittee is tasked to learn from the U.S. response to 

the COVID-19 pandemic and recommend alterations where necessary to enhance our 

preparedness and responses in the future. To ask any follow-up or related questions please 

contact Committee staff at (202) 225-5074. 

  

 

 Thank you for your attention to this very important matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

          

     Brad Wenstrup, D.P.M. 

     Chairman  

 

 

cc: The Honorable Raul Ruiz, M.D., Ranking Member 

 Select Subcommittee on the Coronavirus Pandemic   

 

 
3 H. Res. 5 § 4(a) (2023). 


